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Volume 8, Issue 4, October 2017 

Roseworthy Student Newsletter    

Please email any contributions for the Roseworthy Student Newsletter to Rebecca at 

 rebecca.dunbar@adelaide.edu.au  

Have you ever used Blackboard? 
You will lose access to Blackboard at 
the end of the year (after 15 December). 
This is a reminder to retrieve any con-
tent you wish to keep from past courses 
(that you haven’t already saved) before 
Blackboard is turned off. Access to 
Blackboard  
 
Exams 
We are coming to the pointy end of Se-
mester 2 with exams just around the 
corner. Your exam timetable has now 
been released so make sure you check 
where your exams are being held, the 
days and times. You may also like to 
read the University’s helpful tips for 
Managing Exam Stress.  
 
Honours 
Honours is a 1 year program consisting 
of a research project and associated 
theoretical work. An Honours year pro-
vides professional training in a chosen 
area of specialisation and experience in 
scientific research. It also enables stu-

dents to learn new research techniques 
and broaden their skill base.  The Hon-
ours experience leads to increased job 
opportunities and is the foundation year 
for direct entry into postgraduate re-
search degrees in Australia, e.g. the 
PhD. If you are interested in Honours for 
2018 make sure you apply by Friday 
27

th
 October. 

 
UniThrive 
UniThrive is a fantastic online resource 
to help you improve your wellbeing, 
overcome any problems you may be 
experiencing and boost your perfor-
mance at Uni. Check it out online here 
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/  
 
All the best for the end of semester – 
you’re almost there! 
 
School Student Services Team 
Email:  avs_enquiries@adelaide.edu.au 

CRICOS 00123M The University of Adelaide 

Diary Dates: 

27 Oct—Last day to withdraw fail 

26 Oct—World’s Greatest Shave (page 10) 

26 Oct—Residential College Dinner 

26 Oct—RACSUC Charity Ball 

27 Oct—Classes End 

27 Oct—Applications for Honours 

30 Oct—Honours/ DVM Clinical Research 

Project Poster Day 

30 Oct-3 Nov—SWOT Week 

4-18 Nov—Exam Period 

17 Nov—AVSA End-Of-Year Pub Crawl 

17 Nov—Locker Keys Returns Due Back 

30 Nov—Semester 2 Results Due 

3 Dec—Graduation Application Deadline 

8 Dec—DVMIII Valedictory Ceremony 

11-16 Dec—R/AA Exam Period 

21 Dec—Graduation Anomalies Deadline 
 

Most offices on campus are closed for break 

after 22nd December and reopen on Tuesday 

2nd January. 
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file://///uofa/shared$/Science/Animal_Vet_Sciences/SAVS%20Students%20Services/SASO/School%20Newsletters/2015/myuni-blackboard.adelaide.edu.au
file://///uofa/shared$/Science/Animal_Vet_Sciences/SAVS%20Students%20Services/SASO/School%20Newsletters/2015/myuni-blackboard.adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/exams/timetables/current-year/timetable-semester-2-2017.html
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/counselling/resources/study-tips/exams/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/current-students/honours/projects/savs-honours-project-booklet.pdf
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/
mailto:avs_enquiries@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/
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Head of School Message 

You may have heard about the University’s recently released $14.3M  
Campus Sustainability Plan.  For our Campus, this means the Univer-
sity is investing a large portion of this money into a Solar Farm here 
at Roseworthy, which will provide upwards of 1.1MW of power and 
cover an area of 10,000sqm.  The School of Engineering will be as-
sisting in designing the Solar Farm and, together with implementation 
of energy efficient lighting and other carbon reduction plans, we look 
forward to the Campus moving towards a more environmentally sus-
taining position in the near future. 
 

Congratulations to Jemma Seyfang who recently won the University Three Minute Thesis competition,  
taking out the Grand Final and also People’s Choice Awards.  Jemma then went on to represent the     
University at the Asia-Pacific Three Minute Thesis Competition held at University of Queensland on 29th 
September. The title of Jemma’s talk was “Selecting the right pig for the job” and Jemma progressed from 
the Semi-Finals into the top 10 to compete in the Final (video online).  Well done to Jemma! 
 

Last but not least, I would like to wish all our students well for the coming examinations and, to our      
graduating students, your careers beyond 2017.  Furthermore, I very much look forward to welcoming our 
DVM3 students as colleagues in the veterinary profession.   
 

Professor Wayne Hein, 

Head of School/Dean of Campus 

Roseworthy Campus 

What do I enrol?  

To view your study plan, please click Degree Structure on the following webpages:       

    Animal Science      

   Veterinary Bioscience      

   Doctor of Veterinary Medicine 
 

How and When can I enrol?  

From early December, enrolment opens progressively and extends into the new year. The date you can start enrolling 

into courses depends on your program and whether you are a continuing or internal transfer or commencing (new)     

student. For further details and instructions visit http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/  

 

Continuing Students 

Bachelor of Science (Animal Science)   12/12/2017 9:30 AM 

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 12/12/2017 9:30 AM 

Doctor of Veterinary Medicine   4/12/2017  11:00 AM 

Honours Degree of Bachelor of Science   12/12/2017 12:30 PM 

Commencing Students 

Bachelor of Science (Animal Science)  22/1/2018  9:30 AM 

Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 22/1/2018  9:30 AM 

Doctor of Veterinary Medicine   4/12/2017  11:00 AM 

Honours Degree of Bachelor of Science  21/12/2017 9:30 AM 

Enrolment 2018 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/ecoversity/commitment/plan/
https://vimeo.com/236847861
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/degree-finder/bsc_bscas.html
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/degree-finder/bscpv_bscaspv.html
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/degree-finder/dvetm_drvetmedi.html
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/enrolment-dates/when-can-i-enrol/#continuing
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/enrolment-dates/when-can-i-enrol/internal-transfer/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/enrolment-dates/when-can-i-enrol/#commencing
https://unified.adelaide.edu.au/web/unified/home;jsessionid=EF61B276609CF5053CAD2D2E640CFD50.node2
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/enrol/instructions/how/
https://sciences.adelaide.edu.au/current-students/forms/enrolment-error/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/dates/
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NEWS 

FROM 

THE  

LIBRARY 
 

 Library Hours  - Semester Times 

Monday—Thursday 8.30am—6.00pm 
Friday    8:30am—5:00pm 

Saturday/Sunday   CLOSED 

Library Hours  - Non-Semester Times 

Monday – Friday  9.00am – 5.00pm 
Saturday/Sunday   CLOSED 

‘Examarama’ 
You are invited to the Library to take full advantage  

of the extra services that will be provided during  
SwotVac and the exam weeks! 

From Monday 30
th

 October –  
Friday 17

th
 November (3 weeks) 

Library staff wish you all the very best for your exams 

 

New equipment in the Library 
We now have a self-service loans machine                                          

for staff and students to use.  

Items can still be loaned by staff                                        
at the Services Desk as normal.  

Café 

Hi all!   

It is getting close to the time of year when study and prizing that knowledge out helps with our 

‘SHAZAM EXAM’ specials coming up soon at the café.  During exams bottled water will be on    

special for $2 ea along with many other brain food and meal deals.  We now have long life lactose 

free milk for those that like to enjoy a coffee, tea or hot choc.   

From all the café staff, thanks for a great year and all the best to you 

all!      

 

Join our email listings: ‘What’s for lunch’  and “What’s for dinner” and always 

know what the special of the day and dinner is going to be.     
 

Pre-order your lunch and never miss out 8313 7815                                          
(Sandwiches, baguettes etc orders by 10:30am if possible) 

 

For assistance from the café please contact Cath Frankel 8313 7815 or email:             

roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au   

Remember...GRAB A PLATE, MATE!   

mailto:roseworthy.cafe@adelaide.edu.au
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Roseworthy Residential College 

College Formal 

Dinner Term 3 



Roseworthy Student Newsletter—Volume 8 Issue 4, October 2017 Page 5 

Study Research 

Summer School Courses 

The completion of a higher degree by research (HDR) at 

the University of Adelaide will provide you with the skills 

and experience to undertake a range of rewarding career 

opportunities. Employers recognise that the research abil-

ity and broad range of transferable skills which Adelaide 

graduates possess equip them well for challenging and 

diverse roles in industry, government and business, as well 

as in research and academic organisations. 
 

There are many scholarships available at postgraduate 

level and in many fields of study. The Scholarships team 

will help to match you to navigate the opportunities. 
 

For more information visit 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/research/study/ 

Summer School 2018 will be opening soon. Taking courses in Summer or Winter School is a great way to accelerate 

your study, catch up on missed courses or broaden your educational experience. For more details visit 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/summerandwinterschool/ 

International Students Returning Home Guide 

Finishing your studies and heading back home can be just as challenging as starting your studies. 

International Student Support has prepared a guide to help you manage the transition between   

finishing your studies and beginning the rest of your life.  

Visit International Student Support’s website http://international.adelaide.edu.au/student-

support/support-services/ 

Or, download the guide directly from: www.adelaide.edu.au/publications/pdfs/returnhome.pdf 

Microsoft Office 365 
Office 365 is available free for all current students and staff.  

Install on up to 5 compatible desktops (PC or Mac), plus 5 tab-

lets/mobile devices. This includes the latest versions of Word, Excel 

and PowerPoint.  

For details and a list of Software for Your Personally Owned Device 

visit:  

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/technology/yourservices/software/perso

nal/  

WDAA Best Student 

Presentation 
 

Congratulations Jess Fabian. Jess Fabian      
recently won Best Student Presentation at 

the recent WDAA conference held in Sep-

tember. Jess won a $400 award and was 

also successful in getting a $1000 award 

from the Research Committee to attend the 

conference. 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/graduatecentre/scholarships/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/study/postgraduate/research-degrees/
http://www.wildlifedisease.org/wda/Portals/0/WDA-A/UpdWDAA_2017_Conf_Info_v2.pdf
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The MLC is available to help students 

with anything mathematical in their 

coursework all the way until the end of 

exams and in Summer Semester! If 

you’re around North Terrace, feel free 

to drop in.  

Otherwise email us and we might be 

able to set up a visit to Roseworthy or 

just answer a question online.  

 

 

WEB: www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning 

EMAIL:  mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au 

PHONE: 8313 5862 

Maths Learning Centre support 

Reminder to update your contact details on Access Adelaide 

Please update your contact details including an accurate mailing address. This will help the University forward mail to 

you.  

Inter-campus Shuttle + Roseworthy Campus-Gawler Commuter Service 
Some bus services will continue during the exam period and into December. Services will finish on Friday 22nd  Decem-

ber and resume on Tuesday 2nd January 2017. Timetables for both services are available from Student Services Office, 

Roseworthy College Hall and online:  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/infrastructure/on-campus/transport/ 

Locker Key 

Returns— 
Buy/Sell Text Books 
There are lots of ways to sell or buy your textbooks: 

 

Check out the Co Op Bookshop.  

http://www.coop.com.au/sell-

textbooks 

Adelaide University Union (AUU) 

Online Marketplace list Textbooks, 

furniture and more. 

uofa veterinary and animal science 

second hand book page on Face-

book.  

AVSA Buy and Sell Facebook page.  

Do you have a locker in the 

Vet Science Building? 
 

Remember to return your key 

before 17 November                 
if you are not continuing your program 

in Semester 1, 2018  and avoid the 

$25 replacement fee.  

Return keys to Student Services        

in Roseworthy College Hall. 

Volunteering 
The University of Adelaide actively 

encourages and promotes a culture of 

volunteering. Volunteering provides an 

integral link between the University and 

the wider community. 

We foster and encourage volunteer 

satisfaction, including learning new 

skills and making professional and so-

cial contacts. Volunteering adds to the 

richness of University life by involving a 

diverse range of people in a variety of 

activities. 

Since 2003 when the Volunteer Pro-

gram was formalised, the number of 

volunteers who contribute in many 

ways has grown to over 2500. 

 

Anyone can volunteer, to find out more 

visit 

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/volunteer/ 

. 

 

The Adelaide University Union also 

provides links to Employment and   

Volunteering opportunities.  

Visit https://www.auu.org.au/ for more 

information.  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/mathslearning
mailto:mathslearning@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.coop.com.au/sell-textbooks
http://www.coop.com.au/sell-textbooks
http://www.auu.org.au/eNotice/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/294716997347204/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/294716997347204/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1554854998061689/
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STUDENT SUPPORT AND DISABILITY ADVISOR 

Sally is available for appointments on Monday, Thursday and Fridays.   

 

Appointments can be booked by emailing Sally, contacting Rebecca Dunbar in Student Services in 

Roseworthy College Hall, or by phone on 8313 7812.   

If you have an appointment with Sally please announce your arrival to Student Services staff.   

Email: sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au 
Web: www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy 

EXAMS…. NO WORRIES, YOU’VE GOT THIS! 
It’s so easy to get drawn into the stress of exams but remember, this is 
your chance to demonstrate everything you’ve learnt this semester. 
Take it as an opportunity to prove just how awesome you are!  
 

Develop a positive mind set.  

Believe in yourself – know your own potential go for it!  

No comparisons – don’t compare yourself to others. Focus on you 
and your exams. It’s your future and that’s all that matters. Do your 
very best!   

Squash the negativity - don’t let negative thoughts invade your 
headspace. Just because you have the thought doesn’t mean that it 
is true or that you have to believe it. Positive self talk is the key.   

Remember, it’s not ideal to fail but, it’s not the end of the world either. Yes, you might be disappointed but these are just 
one set of exams. Focus on doing the best that you can. It’s an opportunity to learn from your mistakes and start again.  

 

How to make your exam revision easier 

 Create a realistic planner. Make sure it includes social activities and breaks. 

 Break down your revision into manageable chunks. Focus on just one section at a time. 

 Create a visual record of how those sections are related, using mind-maps or a spider diagram. 

 Mix up the subjects you’re revising so that you don’t get bored. 

 

If you need information such as… 

 Study techniques 

 Exam preparation tips 

 Strategies to tackle different styles 

of exams 

 Tips to manage exam anxiety 

 Time management 

 Procrastination 
 

 

Come and check out our resources in the hub or see Sally. 

 Don’t forget that exercise is also a fantastic way to alleviate stress. We 
have 3 very obliging dogs who would love to take you out for some exer-
cise and a study break. If you’re interested in being exercised, enter-
tained, distracted and made to like the most important person in the 
world then look no further than the student services office. Pippa, Katie 
and Harry are available to fulfil the role. No appointment needed, they 
are very flexible with their time and always willing! Katie and Pippa are 
available Monday, Thursday and Friday’s and Harry is practically full 
time.  

mailto:sally.polkinghorne@adelaide.edu.au
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/support/roseworthy
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Semester 2 Exams 

 

You are strongly advised not to bring a bag and/or personal 

items to the exam venue. Only bring to an exam those items 

which you need to undertake the exam. 

Place all the materials you will need on your desk and put any 

other materials eg. mobile phones and pencil cases in your 

closed bag under your seat. 

 

MUST BRING to each exam: 

 Your student ID (or other photo identification) 

 Reasonable supplies of all required writing materials, 
erasers, etc. 

Materials permitted: 

 A small purse or wallet, including keys, money, ID & 
credit cards 

 One clear bottle of clear water, up to 1 litre in size (water 
is available at the venue) 

 A closed bag stored under your seat 

 Any materials specified by the examiner, as set out on 
the front page of the exam paper 

Materials Not permitted: 

You must not bring into the exam venue any material which 

enables, or has the potential to enable, you or others to cheat 

or to gain an unfair academic advantage. Examples of materials 

which are not permitted include, but are not limited to: 

 writing or other paper 

 dictionaries, textbooks, notes or other reference material 
not specified on the front page of the exam paper 

 electronic devices including: diaries, dictionaries, organis-
ers, laptop or palmtop computers unless specified by the 
examiner 

 any drinks other than clear water in a clear container. 

Bags 

Students bringing bags into the exam venue may be subject to 

inspection as you enter the venue. Place all the materials you 

will need on your desk, close your bag and store it under your 

seat. Any items not permitted in the exam must be stored in 

your bag and not your pockets.  

 

Materials NOT to be removed: 

You must not remove any materials issued for use in the exam. 

All such materials remain the property of the University, wheth-

er they were used or not. These include completed scripts, 

ripped out pages, blank answer books, question papers, draw-

ing paper and scribble paper. 

 

 

Mobile Phones 

You are not permitted to bring your mobile phone into the 

exam venue unless it is switched off and stored in your 

closed bag under your seat. 

If a mobile phone is found switched on in your possession dur-

ing the exam it will be deemed as a breach of the policy and will 

be held as unauthorised material and returned to you at the end 

of the exam. This may result in the matter being referred to the 

Head of School for further action in accordance with the Aca-

demic Dishonesty Procedures. 

Replacement/Additional Assessment 

Modified Arrangements for Coursework Assessment (MACA) 

Policy.  

Before the Primary Examination 

Students with an illness and/or exceptional personal circum-

stances must submit their application for R/AA to their School or 

Faculty no later than 3 business days before the primary exam 

(see Section 7. Applying for a Modified Arrangement 

During the Primary Examination 

Students who become ill on the way to or during the exam must 

notify an exam supervisor at the venue and apply for a replace-

ment exam within 3 business days of the date of the primary 

exam. 

Application forms for a R/AA are available from the Rosewor-

thy Student Services Office and online at  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/3303/#_Replacement_Exa

minations 

 

Results 

Results for Semester 2 
will be available on  
Access Adelaide from 
30 November. If your 
results have not been 
posted contact your 
School or Faculty for 

advice.  

 

Check your student email and the official timetable for any changes!  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/exams/timetables/ 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/3303/#_Replacement_Examinations
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/3303/#_Replacement_Examinations
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Placements (Extra Mural Studies (EMS) / Work Experience) 

 

 

Animal Science Work Experience 
Those students who have completed a Preference form for Summer will soon hear the outcome. Just a reminder if a site 

exists in Sonia, Animal Science students are not permitted to contact these sites directly. 

 

Extra Mural Studies 
AHEMS Bachelor of Science (Veterinary Bioscience) 
Vacation Period 4 covers 13 weeks (November 2017 to February 2018), AHEMS students are currently being allocated 

placements for Summer and should hear soon regarding up and coming placements.  EMS Administration Team will be 

accepting late forms throughout the summer break but at least 8 weeks notice must be given before the intended place-

ment date. Please note the majority of placements would have already been allocated so site availability will vary. 

We ask that you commit to the placements you have been allocated. Once you have been allocated a site please 

contact them to introduce yourself and gain the necessary information to complete the Student Placement Agreement by 

the due date in Sonia.  

DVM EMS Doctor of Veterinary Medicine) 

We will accept DVM Placement Request Forms throughout summer as long as they have been submitted 8 weeks before 

the intended placement (or 12 weeks for International Placements). Remember you can view where your fellow 
students’ placements (go to the ‘Placement’ Tab, find the Placement Group and click ‘Details’ and click on “DVM Place-

ment Allocation List”.  

We will be implementing a new process in 2018 which will make it much easier for you to book and track placement re-

quests in Sonia.  

EMS Vacation Periods 2017 

Critical Dates  

Please check the Calen-

dar in Sonia for critical 

dates. EMS Placements 

take place in the Universi-

ty Vacation Periods.    

The dates for 2017 are: 

Animal Science  
WORK EXPERIENCE 

EMS Administration Team 
animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au                      
Mandi Simpson & Kat Ingram 

Dr Karen Kind 
Animal Science Program Co-ordinator 

Veterinary Bioscience & DVM 

EXTRA MURAL STUDIES 

EMS Administration Team 
animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au                  
Mandi Simpson & Kat Ingram 

Dr Wendy Hamood 
EMS Co-ordinator 

 Any Enquiries please contact the EMS Admin Team at animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au 

EMS Administration Hours are Monday – Friday 9:30am – 2:30pm.  Staff may be available outside these hours. 

 AHEMS - SUMMER Vacation Period Due Date 

Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement (for Nov/Dec) 29th October 2017 

Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement (for Jan/Feb) 17th November 2017 

Complete Student Assessment of Placement 2 weeks after the placement 

Complete and upload diary to Sonia Online 2 weeks after the placement 

DVM EMS - SUMMER Vacation Period Due Date 

Complete AHEMS Complete Student Placement Agreement (for Nov/Dec) 24th October 2017 

DVM EMS Placement Request Form Due (Jan/Feb) 13th November 

Complete Student Assessment of Placement 1 week after the placement 

Complete and upload Diary / PLO Form to Sonia Online 1 week after the placement 

Vacation Period 1 (10 Apr – 21 Apr) – includes Easter 

Vacation Period 2 (3 Jul – 21 Jul) 

Vacation Period 3 (18 Sep – 29 Sep) 

Vacation Period 4 (20 Nov 2017 – 23 Feb 2018) 

https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/Default.aspx
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
mailto:animalvetsci@adelaide.edu.au
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
https://placements.adelaide.edu.au/SoniaOnline/School.aspx
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The central Careers Service is available to you 

throughout term, SwotVac, exams and the end 

of year break. Based on the North Terrace cam-

pus we have online resources available 24/7 to 

assist you with job hunting and applications. We 

have regular workshops for interviews, LinkedIn 

profile development, resume writing and more.  

 

Find out more via CareerHub: 

http://careerhub.adelaide.edu.au/ 

Careers Service 

UniThrive 

www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/ 

http://careerhub.adelaide.edu.au
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/uni-thrive/
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Semester Two 2017 Conferral of Award 

Are you finishing your degree? 
 
If yes, be sure to note important deadlines and the          
graduations webpage.  
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/deadlines/ 
 
Application Deadline—Last day to check for an automatic 
application or to apply using Access Adelaide is 11:59pm 
Sunday, 3 December 2017. 

 
Graduation Status Letter Date—View your Graduation 
Status Letter in Access Adelaide Friday 15, December 
2017. 
 
BPAY, PostBillPay or ePayment Deadline—Last day to 
use BPAY, PostBillPay or ePayment to resolve any out-
standing debts that are preventing you from conferral is 
Sunday 17, December 2017. 
 
Anomalies Deadline - 5:00pm on Thursday 21, December 
2017—Last day to: 
-Resolve any issue preventing you from conferral 
-Change any name details or award details  
 
Conferral line placed on transcript—by 5:00pm on Mon-
day, 8 January 2018  
 
 
 
 
What’s the difference between Completion & Conferral?  
 

 Completion: Completion is an automatic system process 

that will be added to your academic transcript once it 
has been verified by your Faculty that your completed 
courses meet the academic program rules of your de-
gree. Please refer to the important deadlines page on 
the graduations website. 

 

 Conferral: Conferral means that you have completed all 

requirements for your award and are eligible to become 
a legal graduate of the University. Once you have been 
conferred into your award you are a legal graduate of 
the University and can use any titles associated with 
your award. 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
Do you need an Official Academic Transcript?   
Transcripts can be purchased through the Online Shop on 
Unified.  Unofficial Academic Transcripts can be download-
ed from your Access Adelaide account.   
 
Current students are now able to purchase printed Official 
Academic Transcripts and/or digital Official Academic Tran-
scripts. Graduating students from July 2017 Conferrals will 
be issued a complimentary digital transcript shortly after 
conferral.  
 
Students who intend to graduate as part of the next availa-
ble ceremonies need to ensure there is a completion row on 
their official academic transcript before ordering. 
 
For more information see: https://
www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/
parchment-transcript-ahegs/transcripts/ 
 
My eQuals 
My eQuals is an online system used to issue digital tran-
scripts and graduation documents. Eligible students and 
graduates can securely access their digital documents, and 
share them with employers, universities, and other parties. 
 
Testamur 
A testamur is the legal document you receive after gradua-
tion. Also known as a 'Degree certificate' or 'parchment', 
Testamurs are the legal certification that your degree has 
been conferred. A testamur contains your name, the degree 
you completed, and the date it was conferred. Testamurs 
are signed by the Chancellor as well as the Vice-Chancellor 
and President of the University. 
 
Australian Higher Education Graduation Statement 
(AHEGS) 
The AHEGS is received as an addition to other graduation 
documentation, such as testamurs and academic           
transcripts.  

Testamurs, Transcripts & 
AHEGS 

You can now purchase official academic transcripts, 
pay for testamur postage, apply for a replacement or 
re-issue testamur, and purchase copies of your 

AHEGS, through the online shop.  

Want ALL the info? 
Check out Graduating from Adelaide  

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/ 

https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/deadlines/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/deadlines/
https://www.adelaide.edu.au/student/graduations/deadlines/
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DVM2 Jammies and Op Shop Photo Fun 

DVM3  
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Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
For more information about Student Associations, Societies and Special Interest Groups 
within the School of Animal and Veterinary Sciences visit 

www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/current-students/associations/ 

 

Many clubs are part of the AUU’s Clubs Association. www.auu.org.au 

 

Many Student Associations and Special Interest Groups have their own websites and     

facebook pages. Watch for more events posted on Facebook pages and the        
Online Calendar as semester unfolds.  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/ 

 

Check out the Rosi Campus Facebook page (administered by students).  

Apply to see this feed by searching ‘Roseworthy campus’ or visit 

www.facebook.com/groups/500752649960619/ 

RACSUC—Roseworthy Agricultural College Student Union Council 

RACSUC held the annual Waite vs 

Roseworthy on Wednesday 11th Octo-

ber and what a success it was. Even 

though the weather was gloomy all 

day, the gods turned on the sunshine 

just for us. Roseworthy took out all 

four wins – womens and mens foot-

ball, womens netball and mixed net-

ball. This was the first year we trialed a 

new structure, holding the womens 

football first and the netball last with 

the addition of a mixed netball match. 

Thank you to all who helped make the 

night a success. 

Charity week is in full swing with the 

colour run and quiz night being a great 

success. Charity ball will be held after 

the formal college dinner on the 26th 

October with a number of raffle items 

to be won and all proceeds going to 

Headspace. Thank you all who have 

donated to Headspace so far.  

RACSUC held its AGM on the 16th of 

October where the new committee 

was elected and the decision to keep 

the sub committees structure was se-

cured. Congratulations to all below 

who were elected to the new commit-

tee: Head committee – Georgie Ryan, 

Annie Heijkoop, Jasmine Rokov. So-

cial committee – Angus Hesketh, Emi-

ly Boothey, Emily Grace Gartley, Alex 

Haysman, Isabella Fricke. Sports com-

mittee – Mitchell Graham, Charlie 

Mintz, Tom Hollis, Tom Hibburt. Com-

munity and Environmental committee 

– Sarah Brownrigg, Maddi Foster, Tiff 

Sullivan, Ashleigh Lane. 

RACSUC 

 racsuc@adelaide.edu.au  

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/vetsci/news-events/
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwibo5j298PKAhUGmpQKHWjWB5sQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.imeimage.com%2Ffacebook-page-icon&psig=AFQjCNGPPMXpwhtUo5QHixn8coNW5DuWjg&ust=1453776040292747
mailto:racsuc@adelaide.edu.au
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AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 

 

Vet Ball 

Back in July, our ‘under the sea’ 

themed Vet Ball was held at The Hil-

ton. A wonderful night was enjoyed by 

our 370 attendees, with some tightly 

adhering to the theme and taking 

home male best dressed award (Alex 

Haysman and Angus Hesketh)! Our 

female best dressed was Sarah Crack-

nell. We thank Greencross for spon-

soring the event and Hills for sponsor-

ing the much enjoyed photo booth.  

 

Artworthy  

In September, we held our very first 

Artworthy Art and Photography Exhibi-

tion, kindly sponsored by the AVA. On 

the opening night, Graham Pratt from 

the AVA highlighted the reason for the 

exhibition – the importance of main-

taining mental health of students and 

staff through the promotion of a 

healthy hobby such as art and photog-

raphy. Engaging in the visual arts 

helps to improve creativity, expression 

of self and in our case, break up the 

seemingly never-ending study. With 35 

entrants exhibiting 79 artworks and 

photographs combined, our judges: 

Norm Neilson (Art Norm’s Studio), 

Kerrie Barrett (Gawler Art Society), 

Tracey Granger and David Purdie ex-

pressed they had a difficult time 

choosing the winners. 

The exhibition was such a success, we 

decided to extend it for another three 

weeks for the school’s Friends and 

Benefactors Day. AVSA would again 

like to thank everyone on campus who 

gave us a generous helping hand and 

advice in the events organisation, in-

cluding Rebecca Dunbar, Fernando 

Almeida and Catherine Frankel, and to 

our enthusiastic entrants and judges. 

We hope the exhibition inspired people 

to take some time out to pick up a  

pencil, paint brush or camera and get 

creative!  

 AVA Artworthy 1st Prize (Art):     
Lauren Williams, Rogue aka ‘Nigel 
No Nuts’ 

 AVA Artworthy 2nd Prize (Art):   
Tamika McElroy, Tiger 

 People’s Choice Award (Art):   
Tamika McElroy, Tiger 

 AVA Artworthy 1st Prize 
(Photography): Claire Russell, 
Cinque Terre Cat 

 AVA Artworthy 2nd Prize 
(Photography): Tiffany Sullivan, 
Currawong Out of the Mist 

 People’s Choice Award 
(Photography): Holly Taylor, Moood 
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AVSA—Adelaide Veterinary Students Association 

 

Industry Night 

Industry Night proved to be a great 

opportunity to mingle and be informed 

by some of the leaders in the veteri-

nary industry. Students listened to sev-

eral presentations and wandered 

amongst stalls to hear what each com-

pany could offer students and new 

graduates.  

 

Revue  

Recently we showcased the very best 

talent on campus at this year’s Revue 

held at the Starplex. Acts ranged from 

video submissions, including drone 

videography and staff skits, to live per-

formances such as violin and saxo-

phone solos, cello duet, belly dancing 

and ventriloquism. We thank all those 

who participated and attended, the 

night was a blast!  

 

End of Year Pubcrawl 

Following the great success of last 

year’s inaugural end of year pubcrawl, 

we are throwing another one! The 

theme is ‘Pup Fiction’ inspired by the 

cult movie classic and will be held on 

Friday 17th of November in town. All 

shirts have been sold and will be 

handed out during exam week to each 

cohort at specified exams.   

 

AGM 

On Thursday last week we held our 

annual general meeting to elect our 

new 2018 committee – please see 

following! Year level representatives 

will be elected later this year or early 

2018.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018 AVSA Committee: 

- President: Jessica Hancock 

- Vice-president: Madeleine 
Reichstein 

- Treasurer: Shontay Illman 

- Secretary: Alana Ryan 

- Sponsorship: Emma Maley 

- Event Coordinators: Lloyd Ings & Lily 
Horner 

- Merchandise & Publicity: Cassandra 
Marr 

- Student Liason & Social Media Of-
ficer: Olivia Armstrong 

- General Committee: Sarah Nicholls, 
Lizzy Davey & Adrianna Ruggiero 

 

Toodle-oo from the 2017 AVSA     

committee and all the best for exams 

- 2017 AVSA Committee 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 avsa@auu.org.au 

https://www.facebook.com/avsa.uofa 
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AWAG—Adelaide Wildlife Appreciation Special Interest Group 

The end of the year is approaching 
quickly and AWAG wants to finish up 
with a talk by the one and only David 
McLelland at Adelaide Zoo on the 27th 
of October. After this the new commit-
tee will hide away for the summer 
brainstorming some ideas for some 
new and exciting events for 2018. We 
will however try to keep your favourite 
parts of the past years – such as nec-
ropsy days that we will endeavour to 
have more of.  

                                                 

We always welcome your suggestions 
and input so feel free to send them to 
us at awag@auclubs.com.au  

The 2017 committee thanks you for 
your support and involvement, and 
wish everyone the best of luck for ex-
ams. 

 2018 committee: 

President – George-Henry White 

Vice-president – Taylor Hawkins 

Treasurer – Sabine Yip 

Secretary – Ruby Easther 

Sponsorship – Tiffany Sullivan 

Social media officer – Tiahni Adamson 

General committee – Elke Beynon and 
Victor Law 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Want to get involved with AWAG?  

If you would like to get involved with 

AWAG flick us an email at 

awag@auclubs.com.au  

Open to all Roseworthy students! 

CASIG-Companion Animal Special Interest Group 

CASIG has had a spectacular 2017, 
with the most member signups we’ve 
had for a long time! We crammed this 
year full of a ton of fun and educational 
events, such as our lunch ‘n’ learns, 
dog information night, pet first aid day 
and IDEXX mixed practice workshop, 
all of which had a fantastic turn out. 
Our social events, which included 
movie night, RSPCA cupcake day and 
cocktail night, were wildly successful 

and keep getting bigger and better 
each year! We can’t wait to do it all 
over again in 2018 – come find us at 
O’ Day next year to sign up and join 
us!                                                                                                                                                                              

casig.adelaide@gmail.com  

 http://casiguofa.wixsite.com/casig 

mailto:awag@auclubs.com.au
mailto:awag@auclubs.com.au
mailto:casig.adelaide@gmail.com
http://casiguofa.wixsite.com/casig
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PASIG—Production Animal Special Interest Group 

2017 REPORT 

Thank you to all our members for signing up and support-
ing our events this year! A quick recap on what happened: 

In term 1 we had a bushfire awareness talk from Liz Pryor, 
(a vet from Boehringer Ingelheim who has been involved 
with the CFS for several years). She covered a range of 
topics from basic fire behaviour, understanding fire dan-
gers and managing risk, what to do if you are caught in a 
fire and bushfire plans. It was a valuable session for all! 

In term 2 we visited the sale yards, where we learnt how 
the sales are run, where the cattle come from and had 
some practice identifying breeds.  

In term 3 we had our major event combined with ESIG- 
Rural Prac Day! With 40 students participating ranging 
from 1st to 6th year, it was a great opportunity to get lots of 
hands on experience in a range of areas- 

Andrew Hoare from South East Vets ran through pregnan-
cy diagnosis and ageing in cattle, covering the anatomy of 
the reproductive tract and how the ultrasound works! He 
also talked about foot problems in cattle, and had us prac-
ticing foot trimming and placing blocks. The session fin-
ished with a chance to practice teat suturing! 

James Meyer from Fleurieu Vets was a great addition to 
the day, talking to us about how his vehicle is designed, 
what you need in the car and how to make sure it is re-
stocked correctly! He also had some great tips and tricks 
for the new graduate. 

 

Kendra McLeod from the Equine Health and Performance 
Centre covered equine dentistry, from anatomy, teeth prob-
lems, tools and we had the chance to put this all into prac-
tice! 

 

The day was capped off with drinks on the lawns and din-
ner at the Golden Fleece. Special thanks to Kath Brice and 
Anthony  Wilkes for their help organising the day! 

 

Our AGM was held on Thursday the 12th of October, with a 
great committee elected for 2018! 

President: Peter Atkinson, 

Secretary: Holly Taylor, 

Treasurer: Brodhi Carracher 

General committee: Jess Ellis, Emma Davy, Mitchell Gra-
ham, Maddy Perry,     Miranda Sargeant. 
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Men’s Basketball 
It’s coming to the end of the season for 

the Roseworthy Mens Basketball Club 

now; I’m sure every one of us is going 

to miss it over the 5 month off-season. 

All 3 teams (Panthers, Ramrods and 

Roseworthy) have improved phenome-

nally this year and each of us have 

been able to prove ourselves as con-

tenders within the STARPLEX competi-

tion. Ramrods were moved into Division 

1 this season which has proved difficult 

but has been great experience in im-

proving each player. Roseworthy are 

on a high after defeating the Panthers 

in one of the only showdowns this sea-

son. However, Panthers get the last 

laugh as they currently stand at 2nd on 

the Div 2 premiership table and will be 

looking to finish off on top if possible. 

Overall this year has been amazing for 

the club with memberships higher than 

ever and plenty of talent coming 

through the ranks! Next year we will be 

looking to build the club further by utilis-

ing our new equipment in more struc-

tured trainings and by updating the 

team guernseys. Thanks to all the guys 

that have been involved in the club and 

I look forward to continuing to work with 

them next year. This especially extends 

to Wesley Halse and Dany Elzahaby 

who helped run the club this year, their 

enthusiasm for the Panthers has been 

a great motivator for the whole club. 

Unfortunately, next year we will be say-

ing goodbye to Keith Ross-Anderson 

who has been a long-time contributor to 

the club, we wish him all the best with 

work next year. His elegant ball-

handling and flat shooting style will be 

missed by us all. 

Daniel McGilp 

 

This year the Roseworthy Womens 

Basketball team began in a new com-

petition, at The Rex in Tanunda. Start-

ing the season with a few losses, the 

girls knew that we had finally found our-

selves some good competition. After a 

few weeks we found our feet and began 

working really well as a team. From 

then on we won nearly every game, 

which put us into the semifinal. After a 

minor setback after being penalised 6 

points for not wearing matching shorts, 

we still managed to pull in a win against 

one of the to sides that we were yet to 

beat, securing our spot in the grand 

final against Tanunda Basketball Club. 

The girls all fought valiantly until the last 

second of the game, but unfortunately 

Tanunda was too strong and came out 

on top. Congratulations to all the girls 

for an awesome season, can't wait to 

see you all out next year. A special 

thank you to those who filled in, and to 

everyone who came and supported us, 

especially during finals! 

Sarah Brownrigg 

Women’s Basketball 

Netball 
The 2017 netball season at Roseworthy 

has definitely been one of success with 

our aim for the season being to develop 

a netball community and drastically 

increase participation. This year we had 

4 mixed teams and 2 women’s team, 

with new and returned players making 

up the 70+ players we had step on the 

court at the Starplex which pretty wells 

triples the number we had involved last 

year and we are still looking to increase 

the size of the club.  

Not only did we see ourselves improve 

as individuals and build as a club at the 

Starplex but we also had a bit of fun 

with some on college events such as a 

the Roseworthy Mixed Netball Gala 

which saw students from across the 

board pulling teams together and hav-

ing a crack at the beautiful game, we 

got some really positive feedback from 

the event and are looking forward to 

hosting another event early next year. 

To wrap the season up the Roselow 

was a great opportunity to celebrate a 

great season, with the awards and bev-

erages flowing.  

This year has been a massive credit to 

our committee and the time and work 

they have put in to make events like the 

Mixed Gala night and Roselow presen-

tation evening happen. Shout outs to 

committee members Jasmine Rokov, 

Jade Wastell Steven, Simone Trealor, 

and Ellie Sanders as well as those that 

helped us out with organising, funding 

and umpiring this season, particular 

mentions to Michelle Landers, Hayley 

Skeffington, Hailey Wilkinson, Cath 

Frankel David Purdie, Sally Polking-

horne and most recently Hayley 

McGrice for saving us last minute at 

Waite VS Rosey. A final thanks to eve-

ryone who played this season, particu-

larly those who have picked up the ball 

for the first time, your enthusiasm and 

has really lifted the club and hope it can 

continue on its upward trajectory for 

2018. We still have 2 women’s teams 

playing, so goodluck to those girls for 

the remainder of the season. If you 

have any further interest in playing next 

year or being involved in the club send 

me a message or jump on the commit-

tee, our AGM will be held on the 30/10 

down at the BBQ rotunda - so head 

down for a feed and to start putting in 

place the team and plans for the 2018 

RCNC netball season. 

Emma Davy 
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Africa Trip 

This year, three groups of students 

went to South Africa for either an elec-

tive or for EMS. The host organisation 

that kindly runs this trip is WildlifeVets 

South Africa, and has been running 

since 2013. The trip was wildlife medi-

cine focused, but also involved commu-

nity work with rabies prevention, pre-

ventative health work with local cattle 

farmers, pathology, anaesthetic drug 

trials, pharmacology lectures, darting, 

and plenty of hands-on work. During 

our downtime, we also had in-depth 

discussions about the current issues 

threatening conservation in South Afri-

ca. It was interesting to get a local per-

spective, and our perceptions were 

completely changed on numerous top-

ics in terms of management of these 

issues. 

By far the highlight of the trip for majori-

ty of the elective was assisting with 

dehorning of a Southern White Rhino to 

discourage poaching. The rhino was 

darted from a helicopter, and we assist-

ed with anaesthetic monitoring and giv-

ing medications. There were lots of 

opportunities to visit wildlife-related 

educational facilities, and we were able 

good understanding of the relationship 

between the community and wildlife 

conservation, and how this relationship 

has evolved over time. Whilst working 

with unique South African wildlife was 

incredible, the opportunity to give back 

to the community by being involved in 

preventative health measures for both 

domestic dogs and livestock was ex-

tremely rewarding.  

To anyone that is considering going on 

this trip in 2018, we would highly rec-

ommend it. It was an enlightening and 

exhilarating experience, which we 

would all repeat in a heartbeat. The 

only part that was not enjoyable was 

having to come home. 

Esse Wundersitz, Zoe Sleigh               

& Louise Folwell 



Roseworthy Student Newsletter—Volume 8 Issue 4, October 2017 Page 20 

OPENING HOURS 

MONDAY—SUNDAY 

6AM—11PM 

STAFFED HOURS 

MONDAY & WEDNESDAY 5PM—8PM 

FRIDAY 1PM—5PM 

Special offer:  

Don’t miss out on join-

ing the Fitness Hub for 

just $5 

per 

week*  
 

Come & see Cherise or 

Tiahni to get signed up  

Monday 5pm-8pm, 

Wednesday 5pm-8pm or 

Friday 1pm-5pm.   
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Applications for the 2018 Student Experience Director programme 

are now open! 
 

Do you want to get more out of your time at university? Applications for the Adelaide University Union’s 2018        
Student Experience Director Programme is now open! 

 

We’re on the hunt for students from all faculties, who represent all walks of student life and who want to make their 
experience at uni an unforgettable one. 

 

Directors will be given the opportunity to assist with the organisation, marketing and management of major events 
such as O’Week, receive one-on-one mentoring sessions with members of the Union’s Events and Marketing       
departments and learn new skills through the programme's series of industry based workshops. 

 

Learn more and apply at auu.org.au/SED  
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LOOKING FOR SOMETHING OFF CAMPUS? 

WANT TO PLAY MUSIC? 

In the words of Sir Duke, music is a language we 

all understand.  Gawler Town Band would like to 

welcome students from the Roseworthy campus to 

join a community band that plays out regularly, 

with a wide repertoire and a relaxed but profes-

sional atmosphere.  We have players of all ages 

and at every level of ability, and we have some 

brass and woodwind instruments available for loan 

if you’ve left yours at home. 

Feel free to come along and say hello.  We rehearse 

on Monday nights from 7.00pm at St George’s Par-

ish Hall (24 Orleana Square in Gawler, next to the 

Zion pre-school). 

Parts for Woodwinds, Brass and Percussion 

Trumpet Cornet Flugel horn 

Tenor horn French horn Trombone  

Euphonium Baritone/Bass Flute  

Piccolo Clarinets Oboe 

Bassoon Saxophones Drum kit  

  Glockenspiel 

 

www.gawlertownband.com.au 

Support 

Education and Welfare Officers are able to provide advice, 
support or information on any of the following matters:- 

 Information and referral for any issue which affect a  
student’s ability to study 

 Academic complaints, grievances and student rights 
issues 

 Accommodation assistance 

 Loans and small grants 

 Centrelink, tax and legal assistance 

 

Academic Progress  

Please be aware that if you receive a risk notice or 
‘Intention to Exclude” notification, immediate attention is 
required. 

You can seek support and advice from an Education and 
Welfare Officer at Student Care. We can assist you to un-
derstand what this means for your future, help you to pre-
pare your response and attend any meeting that might 
arise for you as a support. Education and Welfare Officers 
are the designated Student Advocates under University 
Policy. 

http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/1803/ 

It is in your interests that you make contact with us ASAP 
and inform yourself of what this means for you. We are 
here to help. Phone: 8313 5430 or email  

studentcare@adelaide.edu.au  

 

Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust Grant  

The Walter & Dorothy Duncan Trust grant provides one-off 

requests for study-related financial assistance, students 

must demonstrate need and academic merit. This grant is 

only for continuing students who have completed at least 

one semester at the University of Adelaide. 

Applications available from Student Care Office, Lady Sy-

mon Building and from the Roseworthy Student Services 

Office, in the hub.  

Please follow the link for more information and contact 
Student Care for an interview or if you wish to discuss fur-
ther.  

Applications are not open to International Students. 

https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/wal
ter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust  

Student Care 

Contact Student Care’s Education and Welfare Officers 
for information and appointments by calling 8313 5430 

or email studentcare@adelaide.edu.au 

http://www.gawlertownband.com.au/
http://www.adelaide.edu.au/policies/1803/
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
https://scholarships.adelaide.edu.au/scholarship/ug/all/walter-and-dorothy-duncan-trust
mailto:studentcare@adelaide.edu.au

